One seriously injured in crash involving two drunk drivers

by Cheryl McDermott

A driver remains in serious condition following an accident Friday evening involving two allegedly drunk
drivers on Highway 213 in Mulino, about 25 miles south of Portland, Oregon State Police (OSP) reported.

Two alegedly drunk drivers crashed in Mulino Friday evening, seriously injuring one driver who was
identified as Thomas A. Laron, 56, of Canby. Photos provided by OSP. Thomas A. Larson, a 56-year old
Canby resident, apparently pulled out in front of a 1999 Ford F250 pickup driven by Deborah J. Malin, 37,
also of Canby, about 6:15 p.m. January 26 as he exited the parking lot of the Horseshoe Bar and Grill.

According to the OSP news release, Larsonsé€™ 1980 Ford F150 was hit on the left side, and both vehicles
were extensively damaged.

Larson was serioudly injured and transported by LifeFlight helicopter to Legacy Emanuel Hospital, OSP
reported. Malin was not injured.

Preliminary investigation indicates both drivers were driving under the influence of alcohol. Malin was taken
into custody and transported to the Clackamas County Jail. At the time the news release was issued, Larson
had not yet been cited but troopers say charges are pending.



Troopers from the Portland Area Command office are continuing the investigation.
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